TOWN COUNCIL NON-PUBLIC MEETING

September 2, 2020

PRESENT: Council Chair Toni Weinstein, Council Vice Chair Amy Burns, Councilor Zachary Dumont, Councilor Jon Kiper, Councilor Helen Sanders, Councilor Megan Brabec, Councilor Christian Matthews (via Zoom)

ALSO, PRESENT: Town Manager Steve Fournier; Police Chief Kyle True; Fire Chief Rick Malasky

Town Manager Fournier, Chief True, and Chief Malasky as the Emergency Management Team discussed with the Town Council the lack of communication between the School District and the Emergency Management Team during the COVID-19 pandemic. Specifically, they notified the Council that they were not consulted on reopening plans as was outlined in the NH Department of Education's Reopening Guidelines. The Town Manager presented a letter that the team wrote for the council's review. The letter stated that the team would not endorse any reopening plans as they were not involved. The Town Manager asked if the Council had any issue with sending the letter. There were no issues and supported sending the letter.

Motion by Councilor Burns to Exit Non-Public Session. Seconded by Councilor Dumont. Motion passes unanimously.

Motion by Councilor Burns to seal the minutes of the Non-Public Session. Seconded by Councilor Dumont. Motion passes unanimously.

Chair Weinstein adjourned the meeting at 8:30PM.

Respectfully Submitted:

Steve Fournier Town Manager